United Church Attend CWL(cont'd from page 13)

Mrs. Janet Kulmatycki (for Mrs. Elsie Willis)
Social Service reported attending a meeting when hampers were planned at Christmas, sending two boxes of clothing to needy families, baskets and small gifts to sick and shut-ins, and old members. She a asked members to save old Christmas cards andrrelligious reading matter to send to Missions in March and April, and anyone having good used clothing to bring these to her.

Mrs. Lila Morrow, Education, said Christmas treats were given to separate school students and the Sunday school children. More books were recieved for the parish library. She asked for old stamps and jewellery to send to Missions and thanked the Catholic Girls' Club for acting as librarians each Sunday Mentioning the recent phamphlet sent out by the local parks and recreation committee she urged members to fill and return the questionaire and take advantage of the adult recreation and educational courses offered. Anyone not receiving one may contact Mrs. Barry Harper. These reports were for the past two months.

Mrs. Kay Stefurak, the president, thanked those who by their attendance had made the first Christmas husband and wife dinner party such a success. It was agreed to cater for a wedding breakfast on March 15.

A donation of \$75. will be sent to Miss Mary Sereda, Fort William, to assist in buying an electric typewriter. A donation was sent to aid the Sacred Heart program. A tea was planned for March 17, instead of the customary dinner to be held in the evening.

Ushers for the Mission services will be supplied by the Catholic Girls Club. Aileen Ross will be the tea hostess at the girls annual Spring tea and Mary Speziale will arrange the live entertainment the event to be held in the guild hall. Mrs. Jackie Tremblay made a plea for assistant leaders to successfully carry on the work. On two points the assistance of sick woman and arrangements for a coming project the U.C.W. were able to offer advice most gratefully accepted by Mrs. Stefurak, who said this alone showed the value of inter-church meetings, when each realized the problems of others.

The evening ended with lunch and visiting hour. Mrs. Wesley Clemens, president of the U.C.W. thanked the CWL for the most enjoyable evening a first in Schreiber.

Shown in bottom photo at bottom of next column - left to right: Mrs. Kay Stefurak, president Catholic women's League, Father Cano, Mrs. W. Clemens, president. U.C.W.

SUPERIOR DEANERY PRESIDENT VISITS A.C.W.

Mrs. Olive Ross, of Marthon, president of Superior Deanery A.C.W.' paid her official visit to the Schreiber group, welcomed by the president Mrs. A.C. Rigelsford, Mrs. Jack Bryson reported the recent card party and food sale were successfull projects.

The fish fry was planned for February 18, with take out orders a speciality Mrs. Ross spoke of A.C.W. affairs, stating the annual meeting this year will be held in Huntsville. She also discussed girls' auxiliary matters with Mrs. Reg. Bailey. Mrs. Cyril Sparkes and and Mrs. Geo. Birch were jpstesses for the lunch and Mrs. Fred Harness and Mrs. Alvin Slater appointed hostesses for the regular March meeting.

Shown in the photo below by I. McCuaig - Left to right: Mrs. J.D. Bryson, oldest member, Mrs. A.C. Rigelsford, president, Mrs. Olive Ross, president Superior Deanery, Mrs. Cyril Sparkes, secretary.





Jack and Crystal Gordon, Burton and Maureen Phillips participated in the O'Keefe Bonspiel at the Lakehead this past weekend.

DRIVE CAREFULLY